GRAPEVINE COMMITTEE MEETING, September 16, 2010
 

Attendees:  Jackie V., Area 67 GV-Chair; Sam C., Alternate Area 67 GV Chair & GVR for District 81;  Shawn B. GVR Hitchcock Group and Alt. District 81 GVR; Skipper M., District 31 GVR
 

REPORTS:
 

Secretary's Report:  Accepted as read.  

 

Treasurer's Report:  This is basically a petty cash report.  No expenses or Donations/GV Items sold to date making total $255.68.  Jackie mentioned she is hoping some items will be purchased at D-40’s Fellowship Festival on Saturday, September 25th.  
 

The Treasurer's Report was accepted as read.  
Grapevine Survey Update:  

Although Stu B./GVR for Caring & Sharing Group was not present, it was noted that in the lobby of the Delta Club (where the Group meets) there was a “Grapevine Survey” receptacle (shoe box with hole on top) for members to drop their surveys into.  Way to go Stu!  

Sam C. passed out the survey at D-81 meetings and the GSR’s are making copies and handing them out to the members of their Groups.

Shawn B.  has handed out the surveys to his Group and when he was at the Bay Area Club, left about 30 copies for members to fill out.  Shawn, who will be the Speaker for the Santa Fe Group on October 2, 2010, will also hand out some surveys while he is there.
Jackie V. when she was at the September D-32 meeting passed out copies of the survey for the GSR’s to take back to their respective Groups.
 

UPCOMING EVENTS:
 

District 40; Fellowship Festival, Saturday, 9/25/10, (Flyer attached- Pass it On!), Chapelwood United Methodist; Scout Building; 11140 Greenbay; Houston, TX  77024 (Off of Memorial between Voss and San Felipe).  Sam C. and Shawn B. volunteered to help Jackie out.  Any other GV members are more than welcome to come and be of assistance.
 

City Wide (10/09/10) and SWRAASA Convention (10/8-12/10 - Denver) :  Because Jackie will be at SWRAASA and Sam C. will be out of town, if Tom B. (Sam C’s sponsor) can make it, Tom B. and Shawn B. will “man” the GV table for City Wide. For the 2nd Saturday in November and December, 2010 Sam C. and Shawn B. have volunteered to “man” the GV table.

Special Note for next City Wide, Saturday, 10/09/10 held at Houston Council on Alcoholism; 303 Jackson Hill Street; Houston, TX: 5pm-8:30pm.  This event needs SUPPORT.  The Speaker will be from San Antonio and her story is in the 4th Edition of the Big Book – “Winner Take All”.  There is a “pot luck dinner” starts at 5pm, so why not get a carload of AA members and make a Saturday night-out get-together!
 

TXSCYPAA (10/29-10/31/10; Crowne Plaza Hotel – Medical Center near Reliant Park:   Jackie mentioned these are the new dates and new location for this event.  Sam C. and Shawn B. volunteered to be present along with Jackie on Saturday, 10/30/10 from 4pm to 10pm or 11pm.  Once the dance starts, we will shut down one of the GV tables and Jackie will stop by on Sunday to pick up anything that is left over from the “free items” table that will be kept open. Any other GV members are more than welcome to come and be of assistance.

Gratitude Dinner; (11/13/10); Pearland, TX:  D-81 is hosting the event and Sam C. will check to see if the place it’s being held can accommodate Wi-Fi so that Jackie can bring her laptop to display the GV Webpage.
January 2011 Convention:  Because there has been some “disgruntled” voicing in regard to the SETA Convention Committee “nixing” the GV wanting to give a “Clock” (attached) away as one of the items, Jackie will motion to appeal their decision at the next SETA Convention Committee Meeting, Sunday, September 19, 2010.  Sam C. did a little research and the “Man on the Bed” picture used in the clock was actually painted by a volunteer GV illustrator for the December, 1955 Grapevine centerfold.  
As a recap, there will be two GV tables -- one with free items from the GV, including back issues, and the other with GV books for sale.  
The next monthly GV Meeting, October 2, 2010; Sheraton North (Near Intercontinental Airport);  15700 John F. Kennedy Blvd; Houston, TX  Phone: 281-442-5100;4:30pm; El Paso Room, 2nd Floor.  Important that all attend, especially any new District GV Reps and new “Group” GV Reps – We’ll be divvying up volunteer time schedules for SETA 2011 Convention, January 14-16, 2011 Moody Gardens.

SHARING SESSION:  

 

Shawn B. announced that he will move into the D-81 GVR effective January 1, 2011 as Sam C. moves out due to rotation; and that Judy M. will take his place as Alternate D-81 GRV.
Sam C. Area 67 Alternate GV Chair handed Jackie a letter for her to present at the October SETA Assembly for him to “Stand” for the 2011-2012 Area 67 GV Chair due to the fact that he will be out of town that weekend.

Skipper M. mentioned that the Aldine Group purchases 10-15 GV’s per month for members to buy and that he will have some completed GV surveys by the next GV Committee meeting on October 2, 2010.
   

The meeting was closed with the Responsibility Declaration.  
 

Respectfully submitted,

Jackie V. in lieu of Lisa W./Secretary being out of the state.
